	WELLINGTON BRIDGE CLUB Inc
	
[image: image1.png]




	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 8th November 2010 at 5.45pm

Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, Dayle Wilton,
Bridget Hannaway, Peter Barker, Jenny Delany, Ruth Brucker, Jo 
Rollo, Hans Jorgensen, Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.
Apologies:,Janet McMenamin.


Jo Rollo and Hans Jorgensen were welcomed to the new committee for 2010/2011.
2.
Previous Minutes:  The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 11th October 2010 required a distinction between the Allan/Alan’s reported but were otherwise confirmed as a true and correct record.  Sue/Peter
3.
Matters Arising: 

There has been no reply back from the Australian Cruise group.

Derek and Allan Joseph have written a report on the 1NT Trial.  This to be sent to NZ Bridge.


Retaining wall – the matter is in the Freeman’s hands now as to whether they provide an engineers report.  A claim can only be made for the damage done.  Any claim would be made through our previous Insurers (Jardine Flemming) but Marsh, our current insurer, would facilitate the process.
4.
Directing and Scoring:

Allan provided a report.


The NZ Wide Pairs was run with nine and a half tables.  Though a successful evening, there is a doubt as to its financial viability.

Poppy Roberts Final:  All is in place for the final evening.   Dot to have the  trophy polished and ready for presentation.

Allan Joseph gave the committee copies of ‘A Code of Ethics and Principals for Directors’ which was adopted by the Australian Bridge Directors Association in 1998.
5.   Sub Committee appointments
Communications and Website
Hans

Members and Lessons

Ruth and Bridget

Property and Property Inspection
Peter and Janet

Interclub



Dayle and Ruth

Bar




Ruth

Tournament and Social

Jenny, Sue and Jo
Library




Tracey Shields to be asked to take 




control and organise a library 




system.
5.
Financial Report and Property

Dayle presented a report for the month ended 31st October.

There was a discussion about our tenants’ rentals in view of the increase in GST.

The Wellington City Chorus will now pay the same amount per month but with the GST added on.


Rotary North have GST added to the monthly bill as do the Founders Society.


The Car Parks have all been notified of the increase in GST. Some have still to make the change.


Wellington Womens Club had written asking for a reduction in rental as they are a very small group now – only two tables a week coming to play Bridge.


It was proposed that their rental be reduced by 50%   Bridget/Hans 








Passed.

Derek to write to the Wellington Womens Club.


It was considered not necessary to increase Table Money or the cost of 


Drinks.


Jeremy did the work to produce the Financial Report for the AGM.


It was proposed that he be given two Table Money Booklets as payment.










  Dayle/Jenny











Passed


Charities Commission:- The Minutes from the AGM to be sent to Dayle for her to complete our application.

6.
Correspondence

A letter has been received from Dr Kieran Yates in regards to Director’s pay.  It was explained that even if the Directors were all on the minimum wage, some would be getting less than they are now because of the different tax rates.  Dayle to write to NZ Bridge to ask if Directors fees could/should be uniform across the country.  Jenny to ask a contact for more information on the tax situation for Directors.
7.
Club Manager’s Report:   A report was tabled.

New member:-
Vivienne Cannell
8.  Sub-Committee Reports

Interclub:- The final for Interclub is Friday 12th November being held at Wellington and Victoria.

Tournament and Social: Christmas Cheer – Raffle tickets are being sold.  Grocery items are being asked for to make up a hamper prize. Derek and Dayle will collect the money.  Bridget is organising the catering at $25 a head.  Derek and Sue to organise the decorations.




     November Noel:- Tickets are for sale. Bridget produced two menus for the evening.  It was decided that the catering be based on $15 per head.





     Susan Duncan Tournament:- Arrangements are in hand and the notices will be posted out in the next week.

Property:- Janet to get quotes for the replastering around the front entrance to the Club.

Derek to make enquiries about new North/South signs for the playing rooms.
9.  General Business  

 a)  2011 Programme. The Tuesday programme will stay the same.
  As a result of the remit to the AGM, the Schneideman Memorial Teams will be renamed the Andrew Thompson Memorial Teams. 
The McDermont Cup Ladder and the United Nations Cup will be swapped to allow for Congress being held in July.

 b)  It was decided to run a Quiz evening one Saturday evening in May 2011.
 c)  Martin Reid to be asked to run another Par Contest some time in winter.
 d)  It was decided to run another series of monthly lessons before Bridge on a Thursday evening. Senior members will be asked to each run a session of 30 to 45 minutes.
 e)  Heating in the main playing room. This is to be looked at before winter 2011.

The Meeting ended  8.25pm.
Next meeting:  13th December 2010

	


_1067681515.bin

